

Wolfhampcote Parish Council Minutes
Flecknoe Village Hall – 7th November 2019

1	<p>Present: John Lee Andrew Brown Helen King - Chair</p> <p>Apologies April Knapp Jim Conning Howard Roberts</p> <p>Clerk – Claire McGregor</p>													
2	Declaration of Interest - None													
3	Minutes of Previous Meeting Minutes were agreed.													
4	Matters Arising Matters arising rolled forward to this meeting													
5	Councillor Crane and Councillor Roberts UPDATE Nothing to report													
6	<table border="1" style="width: 100%; border-collapse: collapse;"> <thead> <tr> <th style="width: 25%;"></th> <th style="width: 40%;">Planning Details</th> <th style="width: 35%;">Status</th> </tr> </thead> <tbody> <tr> <td>Appeal Ref: APP/E3715/W/ 19/321710</td> <td>Flecknoe Stud and Livery, Flecknoe</td> <td>Appeal rejected</td> </tr> <tr> <td>R19/1203</td> <td>Bush Hill Farm, Bush Hill Lane, Flecknoe</td> <td>Application refused</td> </tr> <tr> <td>R19/1143</td> <td>Manor Farm, Flecknoe</td> <td>Certificate of Lawfulness PC made no comment</td> </tr> </tbody> </table>		Planning Details	Status	Appeal Ref: APP/E3715/W/ 19/321710	Flecknoe Stud and Livery, Flecknoe	Appeal rejected	R19/1203	Bush Hill Farm, Bush Hill Lane, Flecknoe	Application refused	R19/1143	Manor Farm, Flecknoe	Certificate of Lawfulness PC made no comment	
	Planning Details	Status												
Appeal Ref: APP/E3715/W/ 19/321710	Flecknoe Stud and Livery, Flecknoe	Appeal rejected												
R19/1203	Bush Hill Farm, Bush Hill Lane, Flecknoe	Application refused												
R19/1143	Manor Farm, Flecknoe	Certificate of Lawfulness PC made no comment												
7	Village Hall Committee No Comments													
8	<p>Parish Maintenance Wifi installation due of Superfast broadband to the Village Hall taking place 13.11.19. Will be up and running couple of weeks after. Will incur a one off cost of £150.00 and an ongoing charge of £45.00 per month, PC will hold ownership of account. JL and AB to change passwords once set up and AB will make secure.</p> <p>JL updated meeting on street lighting having spoken to Wolvey PC. Highlight had suggested £200-300 per unit. Significantly less than E0n. Once JL has received formal quote he will progress.</p>	<p>JL/AB</p> <p>JL</p>												

	Discussions were held regarding solar panels being installed on the street lights. Footpaths and bridges – HK spoken to WCC. AB to get hold of Mr Cleaver	AB
9	<p>Environment Discussions were held regarding the boundary of the village and that the PC need to publish a plan. JL to speak to WALC to establish the responsibility of the village boundary</p> <p>The Firework night held in the Village had been successful.</p> <p>JL has spoken to WALC regarding the allotment change of use. JL had meeting with National Allotment Society and they made suggestions to obtain more use for the site. The NAS suggested we speak to other Parishes to see if they had a waiting list. No digging allotments were discussed .</p> <p>A number of suggestions were made by the public ie wild flowers, conservation days, new allotments, mowing by tractor regularly, apple presses. JL to discuss with RJ re clearing/setting up work party</p> <p>Comments were made about pricing for allotments. JL gathering more information before sending out consultation.</p> <p>ANPR – AB updated the meeting on discussions with the Proactive CID. AB to contact him to come to next meeting. CM to ask representative from Willoughby and Grandborough PCs to attend.</p> <p>VE Day – VHCommittee will be involved as will NBC and Diane Aldersley volunteered. VHCommittee have discussed flagpole and NBC agreed to pay for this. JL to look into. Barbara Bentley to be VHCommittee representative and AK to be PC representative. JS offered flagpole for temporary use on VE day.</p> <p>HK explained CPR Initiative Ask First Responders about giving Defib code to Village. AB to enquire re fridge magnets Training for defib followed by cheese and wine was suggested MJ to have code for Defib</p>	JL CM JL AB CM JL AB CM
10	<p>Finance JL reported that we currently have funds of approx. £8000 which is held in community account. Going to move £4000 to deposit account. Details of cheques: cheque £45.86 Street light maintenance cheque £72.01 Street lighting electricity</p>	
11	<p>Correspondence Highways – Took note of three schemes that need doing, Sawbridge/Flecknoe/Nethercote Patching in Nethercote to be carried out in January.</p>	
12	<p>Unclassified Roads E2289 Wolfhampcote to Sawbridge – Still ongoing</p>	
13	<p>AOB Concerns regarding traffic – AB to speak to RH at WCC re increase in traffic Dog mess in dark lane – price up getting more signs Parking in Vicarage Lane and Bush Hill Lane – JL to speak to JL about parking in VH</p>	AB CM
	<p>Items for Next Meeting Community First Responders – Defib Training VE Day ANPR</p>	

Meeting Closed 10.00pm

Next Meeting 9th January 2020 8pm